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ALICIA & BAPTISTE

Prayer Focus

We are praying and believing for a
powerful, Spirit-filled launch of our new
campus in the 17th arrondissement this
Friday! So much prayer and preparation has

one into this moment, and our hearts are
ull of faith and anticipation for what the Lord
will do as we step into this new season.

We also ask for prayer over the second
semester of Purpose Institute, where ['ll
be teaching Ministry of the Apostles. Pl has
been such a blessing to our church, bringing
real spiritual growth and equipping future
leaders. We are trusting God for wisdom,
favor, and another incredible semester.

We are also praying for our CityGroups
as they begin again. We are so excited to
see evangelism, Bible studies, and
fellowship groups flourish—believing that
each one will be a place of growth,
connection, and transformation.

And with all of this, Baptiste and | humbly
ask for your prayers - for strength to work

unto the Lord with excellence, for wisdom
and patience as we walk through this
season of growth, and most of all, that every
step we take would be ordered by God: His
will, His plans, and His might.

IN PARIS

Preparing for the Season
Ahead

August has truly been a month of preparation-
spiritual, physical, and emotional. With many
church activities slowing down, we’ve been
grateful for the chance to pause, seek the
Lord, and be renewed before the full season
of ministry begins in September.

Highlights from the month:

e SUMMER SUNDAYS
Throughout the summer, we've invited
different speakers to share the Word. It has
been a joy to see our young preachers step
forward, growing in confidence and practicing
the qiftings God has placed in them.

e MINISTERING IN ARRAS

We had the lovely opportunity to minister in
the city of Arras. God’s presence moved
powerfully, and our time connecting with the
church there was deeply encouraging.
Moments like these remind us that we are not
walking this journey alone, but as part of
God’s larger family across France.

« PREPARING OUR NEW OFFICE
We have been diligently working on setting up
PCC’s new office space. It has already
proven to be a huge blessing. Settin? it up
has felt like laying down a foundation for the
growth we believe God is bringing in the
months ahead.




